2019 WINTER CAMP GUIDANCE TO CAMPERS
A Special Note to Prospective Winter Camp Participants
Racial slurs, comments or expressions of strong feelings by campers about fellow campers and others:  Winter Camp is an inclusive program without regard for race, gender or ethnicity of individuals.  If you have strong feelings about your fellow campers or others to the extent that you feel you must make statements coming to camp, at camp or leaving and returning home, please do not submit an application.  We are all adults whether we are campers or volunteers and we attend camp to have fun.  To that extent, we all should act accordingly.  

Winter Camp for the Blind is a program for blind and visually impaired individuals: Several individuals that have attended Winter Camp in the past are sighted.  Unless you are coming as a camper’s companion, we request that you honor the concept of the camp – that it is a camp for blind and visually impaired individuals.  If you are sighted and not an assisting companion of a blind or visually impaired individual, please do not submit a registration form.

Personal Hygiene and Cleanliness:  Any camper coming to camp should attempt to maintain good personal hygiene and cleanliness coming to camp, at camp and returning home.  There have been instances where some personal odors have been offensive and that some individual clothing foul smelling.  Winter camp places a large number of individuals in close proximity of each other for long periods.   Please remember to bring or wear clean clothing when coming to and participating in camp programs.   Please ensure that your clothes are clean.  This includes outerwear.  Please note the enclosed sheet for packing to prevent bedbugs.  No bed bugs found this season!  Help us keep it that way!
Dorm Housekeeping:  You are living together for the weekend.  Please make sure that you pick up your trash, keep track of personal belongings, and make every effort to keep the facilities as clean as possible.  

Service Dogs: If you have a Leader Dog or other service animal, please remember that you are responsible for said animal.  Non-service dogs/animals are not allowed in camp.
